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May-June 2024

RECREATION
ROYALE

*Calendar subject to change. See Front Desk for details & more events in May and June.

The Radio Days performance at Meridian Senior
Center was simply fantastic! “Life of Riley” and “The
Giant Easter Bunny” had the audience in stitches,
showcasing the incredible talent of the acting team,

led by the wonderfully talented Jodi M W Falcone.
It was a truly delightful performance, leaving us
eagerly anticipating the summer show, which will be
none other than “Gunsmoke”

DARTS
PING PONG

SHUFFLE BOARD

OCTOBER 12-13 | NOVEMBER 16-17
DECEMBER 7-8 | STAY TUNED FOR MORE UPDATES
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2nd Annual Award Winning May-June 2024

Join us for an evening of elegance
and excitement as we indulge
in gourmet dining, featuring
mouthwatering Lasagna and

Chicken Alfredo Pasta, Salad,
Bread Sticks, and Dessert.

May 18th, 2024 5:00pm-9:00pm But that's not all! Get ready to
dance the night away to the live
music of
Bobby Dee Keys
@& ROCK HOUSE BAND!
Center At The Park
s Presented by the Mayor’s Youth
Advisory Council and Meridian
Senior Center, this event is
not just about fun—-it's about
supporting our community.
Proceeds will go toward vital
programs for our seniors.

Tickets are only $30 each and
Tickets: $3O must be purchased by May 10th.

Live Music by Bobby Dee Keys ROCK HOUSE BAND Let's make memories together at
Purchase tickets at the Front Desk the Black & White BASH!

‘D Vi I la 9 e " USE ONLY WATER!

CAREGIVI N G Sfoves/Compu’rers,

p TVs, Mirrors, Glasses,
B S ‘ y ; Cars, Rims, Tile,
) Plastic, Granite,

Stainless, Chrome,

Respite C
Aer:E::raﬁ:r:e and Much More!

Companionship

Laundry REMOVES

Toileting (SIS STREAK FREE Bugs, Tar, Grease,

Dressing Rhett Jones
Bathing (208) 576-0633 Fingerprints, Brake

Appointments | ONLY $5 CALL TO ORDER! Dust, Soap Scum,

Errands :

: . I
» Light Housekeeping PAUL A. WATERS - 731.307.9446  Dirt and Dust!
»» Cooking/Eating Assistance

Hygiene Assistance
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History of our Center

Part 11 - “Movin On!”

It's 1987 and the Senior Center is humming with activity. With the successes of the past 14
months, the seniors have settled into their new digs. Activities are happening every day on
a weekly schedule. Fundraising is in full swing; not letting up a bit just because they were
able to finally burn the mortgage of $200k after 4 years of dedicated efforts. They are
now raising money for a new parking lot and waiting for the grant money to repair the
floor and to put in new windows and door.

The seniors added activities to include a walking group, the Meridian Line Walkers, 3

days a week; Grief Recovery Group meeting every Wednesday; Growing Wiser class on
Thursdays and speakers every week. Holding special activities is always high on the list for
fun. A favorite was the Easter Bonnet Competition. The last one of the decade included
dozens of seniors “strutting their stuff” for the audience and judges. Una Rose, Blanche
Johnson and Madeline Hunter were the category winners. Lunch was served, fourth graders
from Spalding Elementary sang, a banjo band, “The Entertainers”, played and a pool
tournament was held: Kuna vs Meridian. Great fun for everyonel!

City highlights that year included the Seniors Association’s former President auctioning

her late husband’s 1912 Buick for $22.5k

and breaking ground for the “new” city hall
on Idaho Street to be built in 6 months for
$520k - with no Federal monies! The City
Council had been setting aside dollars for
10 years in anticipation of having need for a
new building.

The Ada County Commission provided the
county area senior centers with 4 new vans
and in 1988, Meridian seniors had some new
wheels! The van was kept busy. In addition to
the lunch transport, for many years forward,
there were trips to Karcher Mall and later to
Boise Town Square; groups went to Shoshone
Ice Caves, Oregon Trails Interpretive Center,
Craters of the Moon, Idaho City Arts Festival,
Shoshone Falls/Hagerman Valley, Idaho
Penitentiary, McCall Ice Festival and the
Idaho Fair, just to mention a few.

*Photo:
Toni and her husband
Richard at the Centennial ball

by Toni Allison, President of the Board
Parts 1-10 available upon request. P



May-June 2024

Some significant things happened at the Center in the 1990s, included a dining hall
enlargement. The “CB’s” worked one weekend per month and were provided one meal per
day by Center volunteers. The addition was completed in 5 months at a cost of nearly $15k
for the building materials, carpet and paint. An additional amount of $7k was spent on
tables & chairs, double doors and a ramp, and a gas furnace. (Needs never end!) The van
shed was completed in August 1991 for $2937 after Center volunteers removed the dirt,

set the forms and poured a slab for the building foundation. It measured 20" x 28" and
was built on the back southwest corner of the parking lot. (It's still there today.) The old
house south of the Center was purchased and torn down, the lot leveled then paved for an
excellent parking lot. Food storage was expanded with a new cooler furnished by Health

and Welfare.

Meridian’s Centennial was celebrated in 1993 with a week of activities: the Miss Meridian
Pageant, a community breakfast, an old-fashioned barbeque, an auction, a parade,
fireworks, a golf tournament, a salmon feed, a symphony in the park, and culminating in a
Ball. Celebrants wore period dress, danced to Gib Hochstrasser's Big Band, and witnessed
the winners of the final judging of the Mustache and Beard contest.

In the fall of 1993, Bingo! was started. An electric numbers display board was purchased
from the Boise Center and installed in the dining hall. It was still in use when the seniors
moved out in 2012 to the new building in Kleiner Park. Friday night Bingo was operated by
volunteers until Mary Wheeler was hired to manage the games in 2006. And she is still
doing it today! Bingo generates operating funds for the Center and is a consistent means
of fundraising. In 1994, the quilting room was expanded, and the telephones were replaced
throughout the building.

We need to recognize the dedicated efforts of the Quilting Group who never failed to be
working daily. They donated their time, talents and materials to create beautiful pieces
of artistry for sale at raffles, auctions and in the Boutique to provide funds contributing
to the operational expenses of the Center. For example, the group was instrumental in
significant contributions of $3125 in one 1996 event, which helped pay for a large portion
of the Center’s expenses that year.

Many people volunteered their time and expertise to operating the Center throughout the
90’s. Officers and directors served on the Board giving guidance and ideas for the future.
So many should be recognized and remembered for their dedication, but space here
doesn’t provide being able to list them all. (If you are interested, the lists are available

in our Admin offices.) Those serving as presidents through to 2000, and not previously
mentioned, are Melvin Lanes, Kenneth Sellars, Harold Hall, Eugene Shanks, Dale Ryan,
John Ott and Jerry Knox.

Fundraising for a non-profit never ends - doesn't even slow down. 1999 ended the year,

the decade, the century with the Cherry Plaza Merchants once again stepping up along
with the Chamber’s Festival of Wreaths Committee giving $3000 to the Senior Center. The
monies were raised when more than 80 wreaths were created by Meridian citizens and
then were purchased by other citizens. Everyone joining together for a worthwhile cause!

What the new century brings to the Meridian Seniors will be shared in our
next edition of the Meridian Minute!

Stay tuned for part 12
coming in July! Page 5



Lunch Served Daily

Lunch Provided By
Monday - Friday: 12:00-12:30 p.m.

nin

MEALSWHEELS

METRO BOISE

HAPPY

Happy birthday to our May & June
Babies! We hope all your birthday wishes
and dreams come true.

Monthly menu can be found on our
website or you can pick one up at our
front desk.

$5.00 suggested donation for 60+
$8.00 for anyone under 60
Take-out-meals $8 *24 hour notice required.

@ Saint Alphonsus

HEALTH PLAN

Saint Alphonsus Health
Plans backed by MediGold

Mandi Hansen
Licensed Healthcare Agent

208-367-5841
mandi.hansen@trinity-health.org

DRI VER»
SAFETY

SMART DRIVER COURSE

TAKE THE AARP SMART DRIVER COURSE AND
YOU MAY SAVE ON YOUR CAR INSURANCE!

BY TAKING OUR ENHANCED COURSE:
COURSE, YOU'LL LEARN:

Mandi holds Medicare
seminars here at our Center.

Thursday, May 16th - 9:00AM-4:00PM
» Evidence-based safe driving strategies.

« Meridian Senior Center
* New traffic laws and rules of the road.

« There will be a lunch break
* How to deal with aggressive drivers. * Please arrive by 8:45AM

Refresh your driving skills today and save!*
$20 for AARP Members | $25 for Non-members

Contact Mandi
for information on
setting up an
appointment.
Medigold is a not-for-profit Medicare Advantage

plan operated by doctors and hospitals. We've
been serving seniors and others who are eligible

for Medicare since 1997.

Reserve a seat today: Jim Van Dinter, Instructor 208.297.8288

Scott Finnegan is with Alpha Il Wealth
Management. He is our preferred financial
advisor & generosity consultant. He can
4 help you with giving to charities, retirement
1 planning, estate planning, investments,
insurance and taxes.

Scott Finnegan - 208.918.5149
scott@alpha3wealth.com

On behalf of all of us here at
the Meridian Senior Center,
we extend our heartfelt
appreciation to Treasure
Valley Coffee’s support as our
monthly coffee sponsor. Thank
you for being a vital part of
our community!

Broker-Dealer and a Registered Investment Advisor. Alpha lll Wealth Management and
Centaurus Financial, Inc. are not affiliated. This is not an offer to sell securities, which may
be done only after proper delivery of a prospectus and client suitability has been reviewed
and determined. Information relating to securities is intended for use by individuals
residing in (AZ, CA.CO, FL.ID, IA, OH. OR. TX. & WA). This e-mail and attachment(s) may
contain information that is privileged, confidential. and/or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient. you are hereby
notified that any dissemination. distribution. or copy of this message is strictly prohibited. If
received in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete/destroy the message
and any copies thereof. This e-mail was sent in accordance with US Code 47.511. section
227. We respect your privacy and pledge not to abuse this privilege. To stop future
mailings, please respond by typing ‘remove” in your reply.

ALPHA 11l

WEALTH MANAGEMENT

Page 6
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Volunteer Appreciation Dinner!

The Volunteer Appreciation dinner at
the Meridian Senior Center was an
absolute hit! It was a night filled with
laughter, good food, and heartfelt
appreciation for all the wonderful
volunteers who dedicate their time

and energy to our center. A special
thank you goes out to Rod Hansen

and Andrew Perkins for their incredible
effort in reparing not one, not two,
but five é)elicious riskets that left
everyone's taste buds singing with
delight. The aroma of their cooking

‘ Fi”eg the air, setting the stage for a
memorable evening. We are so grateful
for their generosity and culinary talents.

- Additionally, we want to express our
deepest gratitude to each and every
volunteer who contributes their time

W and skills to make our center thrive.

£ Your commitment and passion do not
go unnoticed, and this dinner was just
- a small token of our appreciation \!or
all that you do. And let’s not forget

the generous donors who supported

~ this event—your contributions made it
all possible. From the bottom of our
hearts, thank you for your continued
support and dedication to the Meridian
Senior Center. We couldn’t do it without
you. Here's to many more wonderful
moments together!

You can feel good about your choice with a Regence Medicare
Advantage plan. Live your best with the company trusted by millions.

Contact:

1(844) REGENCE (1-844-734-3623)
regence.com/medicare Rege

Regence BlueShield of Idaho is a

nce

ABAAKZ

TRINITY

HOME CARE & RESOURCE

INTESRITY - COMPASSION - SERVICE

Three office locations to better serve the community
Boise, Nampa and McCall
We offer In-Home Care services that include:
Dressing - Bathing/Showering - Laundry
Assistance with Transfers - Toileting
Companionship - Supervision - Errands
Meal Preparation - Assistance Eating
Medication reminders - Light Housekeeping
Shopping - Transportation
Jackie Smith
Partner / Administrator
6154 N. Meeker Place, Suite #150
Boise, ID 83713
Phone: (208) 938-1760
Fax: (208) 939-8275

Page 7




May June 2024 )

[

Center At The P"uk

THE FRONT DESK

This Time
In History
May & June

Edward Jones

edwardjones.com Member SIPC

Schedule your
retirement
review today.
Call to schedule
a one-on-one.

Michael Heinen
Financial Advisor

3120 W Belltower Suite 125
Meridian, ID 83646
208-288-4473

MKT-58940-A AECSPAD

[FOOT CARE| M~

1st & 2nd Fridays
of the Month

MEMBERSHIP
REQUIRED

CONTACT SANDY TO MAKE
AN APPOINTMENT

(941) 928 - 7107

May 7, 1992 - The 27th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution was
ratified, prohibiting Congress from giving itself pay raises.

June 14, 1922 - Warren G. Harding became the first U.S.
President to broadcast a message over the radio. The event was
the dedication of the Francis Scott Key Memorial in Baltimore.

Y

»E

=)
-

Medicare’s Highest Ratmg

5 out of 5 stars for the (HMO) product in 2024

o
1 855-442-9900 (TTY:711) Select
E 4 Selecthealth.org/medicare J Health
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- What can you AN
give Idaho?

Join us in celebrating the spirit of giving during Idaho
Gives! Your support will enable us to continue
providing essential services and programs that enhance
the well-being and vitality of our senior population.

4 !..'%!.I':"";:i":ll.'%!.--.
|- -| e e

Even after Idaho Gives comes to a close, Meridian Senior
Center continues to welcome donations all year round! oJoun "|
Every contribution, big or small, holds the power to make .'.:'::|| T I: I.I. -t '. .| .
a real difference in the lives of seniors in our community. ||-| I | : I

" lll
Set-up a reocurring donation on our website or with the "°:‘°I°°= II'I, "!'I ) "'il :
Front Desk. ' L4

Rivacy, LwOEc

LU/-\U

BBQ 9- DANCE PARTY

STAY TUNED FOR TICKET SALES! '
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Our Ladies’ Mimosa Brunch was truly a day to remember! From the moment the doors opened, the room was
filled with an electric atmosphere of excitement and joy. The ladies arrived dressed to the nines, each outfit a
reflection of their unique style and personality. It was a beautiful sight to see everyone shining with confidence

and radiating positivity.

As we settled into the event, the air was filled with the clinking of glasses and the sound of laughter. The

Elevating Your Quality of Life

Are you or a loved one in need of personalized, compassionate care?
Look no further! Serengeti Care's dedicated caregivers are here to provide
top-notch in-home care tailored to your unique needs.

Compassionate Caregivers
Comfort of Home
Independence
One-on-One Attention

Skilled Professionals

Your comfort and happiness are our priorities. Contact us today to learn
more about how we can make a difference in your life.

v W
> je’umﬁe/l'
W (986) 888-1832

serengeticare.com
care@serengeticare.com

Velocity

CLINICAL RESEARCH

Get Paid for Clinical Research

Velocity's mission is to bring
innovative medical treatments
to patients. We are committed
to making clinical trials
succeed by generating high
quality data from as many
patients as possible, as quickly
as possible while providing
exemplary patient care at every
step.

Mike Ratto at 208-593-7739

mimosas flowed freely, adding an extra sparkle to the already vibrant
ambiance. The energy on the dance floor was contagious, with ladies
of all ages and backgrounds coming together to groove to the music
and celebrate the sisterhood that bound us all, with, music by Kristin
Page, and comedy entertainment by Shelly Houston.

Throughout the event, there were countless moments of connection
and camaraderie. Whether it was swapping stories over a delicious
brunch spread or sharing a laugh on the dance floor, each interaction
strengthened the bonds of friendship among us. It was heartwarming
to see new connections being formed and old friendships being
reignited, all against the backdrop of a day filled with love and
laughter.

None of this would have been possible without the dedication and
hard work of our volunteers. From planning and organizing to
ensuring that every detail was perfect on the day of the event, their
commitment and enthusiasm were truly remarkable. We are immensely
grateful for their efforts in making the LET'S BRUNCH event such a
resounding success.

As the day came to a close, we couldn’t help but feel a sense of
gratitude and fulfillment. The LET'S BRUNCH: Ladies’ Mimosa
Brunch had been more than just a gathering—it was a celebration of
womanhood, friendship, and the power of coming together to create
lasting memories. Thank you to all our volunteers for helping to make
this day so special for all the ladies who attended!
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EALTH

Sl 4
: ‘ iye V . ”RCE
R mllﬂlll""
Hut il ' “
ready to answer your questions and
provide invaluable education. From

health screenings to wellness tips, this |
event is tailor-made for our seniors.
Don't miss out on this opportunity to
empower yourself with knowledge and
connect with resources designed to
support your health journey. See you
there!

May

29

2024

Join us for a day dedicated to your
well-being, featuring over 35 vendors

) Find The Perfect | REMEMBER BEING
Senior Living Solution ABLE TO GET UP

9 We pri_de ours_elves on .helpi_ng to WITHOUT MAKING
KNS s PEMTIENS navigate this transition with SOUND EFFECTS. ..

Michelle Sayles compassion and expertise, all the
BSN, RN, CPRS, CDP while preserving the dignity and

respect that each individual
mi c?\z,e::lgggshalSQZar = deserves. This service is free to GmD TIMES°

you and your family. Page 11
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WE LOVE

OUR VOLUNTEERS

Te owe Uolunteets

Volunteers like you embody the
spirit of generosity, selflessness,
and community. You have not
only shared your time and
skills, but have also contributed
to creating a supportive and
uplifting environment for
everyone involved. It's your
commitment that has helped us
reach new heights and achieve
milestones we once only
dreamed of.

Please know that your hard
work does not go unnoticed. We
appreciate the sacrifices you
make and the enthusiasm you
bring to every endeavor. The
success of our Center is a direct
reflection of your dedication,
and we are grateful to have
such an outstanding group of
volunteers.

THANK YOU TO
OUR TOP SPONSORS

ﬁ Select
ALPHA III o Health

WEALTH MANAGEMENT

Regence

SN MEDICARE

N\

o/ MULTICARE
Home Health &
Personal Care Services

Velocity ISV
CLINICAL RESEARCH OaS l S

SENIOR ADVISORS

Edward Jones

@

Saint Alphonsus

S Setengels

Meridian Senior Center

We also want to

thank our Community

Partners! Without all
of you, we could not
do what we do for our

amazing community!

Advanced Neuropathy Center
Blue Cross of Idaho
Idaho Senior Living Council
Humana
Trinity Home Care &
Resources
United Healthcare

Keystone Hospice

7 Center At The Park OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

DOORS OPEN AT 4:00PM - GAME PLAY STARTS AT 6:00PM
*MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO PLAY *

www.meridianseniorcenter.org | 1920 N Records Way, Meridian, Idaho 83646 Page 12



